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NOTICE – TOWN OF GILFORD, New Hampshire
The Gilford Planning Board will conduct a public hearing to consider changes to the Gilford Zoning Ordinance on Wednesday, January 19, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. in Conference Room A at the Gilford Town Hall, 47 Cherry Valley Road, Gilford, New Hampshire.  Anyone interested is invited to attend.  This is the second public hearing for this item.
PROPOSED ZONING ORDINANCE CHANGES
A public hearing will be held to consider the following amendments proposed by the Gilford Planning Board:

1.
Create a Short-Term Rental (STR) Ordinance  – This is a proposal to create a new Article 22, Short-Term Rentals, to regulate the impact of short term rental of dwelling units, establish a permitting system for short-term rentals, establish regulations related to their operation, occupancy, owner responsibilities, tenant responsibilities, nuisance oversight, and life safety standards and to allow inspection of short-term rentals; to renumber the existing Article 22 and subsequent Articles as needed; and to amend Article 4, related to Permitted Uses and Regulations, and Section 21.1, to reference Conditional Use Permit requirements related to Short-Term Rentals.

The exact text of the proposed changes may be inspected at the Department of Planning and Land Use (DPLU), the Town Clerk’s office in the Gilford Town Hall at 47 Cherry Valley Road, Gilford, New Hampshire, and the Town of Gilford website at www.gilfordnh.org.  DPLU is open Monday through Friday between 8:00 a.m. and 4:30 p.m.  The Town Clerk’s office is open from 8:00 a.m. until 4:30 p.m. Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, and Friday, and until 6:00 p.m. on Thursdays.  You may contact the Department of Planning and Land Use by calling (603) 527-4727.
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